
From: Cody Roush <cody.roush@ice-eng.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 22, 2025 11:18 AM
To: R1DRSSMail Resource <R1DRSSMail.Resource@nrc.gov>
Cc:  Tim Antley tim.antley@ice-eng.com>
Subject: [External_Sender]

As we spoke about on the phone, here is a copy of the 313 form signed by Tim Antley for
license number 47-35695-01.
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June 13, 2025 

Medical and Licensing Assistance Branch, 
Division of Radiological Safety and Security, 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region I 
475 Allendale Road, Suite 102 
King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415 

Subject: Request for License Amendment – NRC License No. 47-35695-01 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing on behalf of Infrastructure, Consulting, & Engineering, LLC to formally request an 
amendment to our NRC License No. 47-35695-01 to authorize the possession and use of 
additional nuclear density gauges. 

Our current license permits us to possess and use up to four (4) gauges containing Cesium-137 
(Cs-137) not to exceed 36 millicuries (mCi) and Americium-241/Beryllium (Am-241Be) not to 
exceed 176 mCi. 

Each Troxler 3400 series gauge used by our company contains approximately 8 mCi (+-10% no 
more than 9mCi per source) of Cs-137 and 40 mCi (+-10% no more than 44mCi per source) of 
Am-241Be.  Based on these source activities, the current Cs-137 and Am-241Be limit restricts us 
to possessing only four (4) gauges. 

We respectfully request an increase in our possession limit of Cs-137 from 36 mCi to 54 mCi and 
Am-241Be from 176 mCi to 264 mCi.  This increase would allow us to fully utilize six (6) Troxler 
3400 series gauges, which aligns with our anticipated increase in field workload for the upcoming 
construction season. 

We remain committed to full compliance with NRC safety and security requirements and will 
continue to implement all necessary procedures for the proper use, transportation, and storage 
of these devices. 

Please feel free to contact me at (304) 380-1334 or cody.roush@ice-eng.com should any 
additional information be required. 

Thank you for your time and consideration of this request. 

Sincerely, 

X
Cody Roush

CEI/RSO

Cc. Tim Antley, Corporate RSO - Infrastructure, Consulting, & Engineering, LLC 
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